
Letter from Joice Fairchild – BOD President 

 

Dear Owners: 

The Laurel Hollow Board is keenly aware of how isolation affects our community. While we 

must maintain a physical separateness, there are ways that we can pull together. At this 

stressful time, we want to make it easier to communicate.  

 

Roberta Kompoltowicz created a Laurel Hollow FL Facebook page. On Facebook, go to the 

Laurel Hollow FL page, press join and answer a few questions. This page is only for all 

LH residents and owners. Even if you’re not a big Facebook fan, please join us. In this 

difficult time, use our page to offer assistance to those most venerable, offer to share 

flowering plants that you’re thinning, let the community know if there’s something that you 

need, communicate with us. This is a private Facebook page. You don’t have to be a friend 

of anyone to join. If you have questions, please call or text Roberta at 734-740-4586. 

 

Several people have asked about use of the pool. The pool water doesn’t appear to be an 

issue. However, while the pool remains open at this time, for our safety, I am, with Lorie 

Lettinga’s support, enacting special rules as follows:  

 

Pool Rules Until Further Notice 

• Residents and long-term guests only. If you haven’t been in Laurel Hollow for at 

least the last two weeks, don’t come to the pool or the cabana area. 

• Everyone should take a shower before going into the pool even if you don’t use 

lotions. 

• Everyone must put a towel down before sitting on pool or cabana chairs.  

• People must remain at least six feet apart at all times even while in the water 

(except couples and families). 

• If the pool already has too many people to uphold the distance rule, leave and come 

back later.  

• When leaving, make sure you take everything that you brought with you.  

If people can’t abide by these rules, we will be forced to close the pool.  

 

In addition to the pool rules, for the safety of our older population, we are asking you to tell 

out-of-state family and friends to stay away until the epidemic ends. For our residents, this 

is a good time to stay close to home, plant a flower, paint a wall, listen to music, or take a 

walk. I feel very grateful to be here, to have a home so that we can remain in our separate 

spaces. We are a community of caring people. At this dangerous time, let’s stay safe and 

look out for each other. 

Sincerely, 

Joice Fairchild 

 

Social Activities Regrettably, the Laurel Hollow Golf Outing scheduled for Sunday, March 

29th will be cancelled as well as any other social activities in the near future.  We also hope 

to resume our cadence of all other social activities including happy hours, first Saturday 

Coffee and Conversation, Luncheons and theme parties at the appropriate time.  

Bloomings Update  Bloomings has notified us that in an attempt to keep their company 

safe as well as their clients,  they have suspended any more of the 5 year plant renovation 

projects.  They want to assure us that once the situation normalizes, they will reschedule 

the work. 



Financials February financials will be posted at the cabana shortly as well as uploaded to 

the Laurel Hollow Website.  A Treasurer’s Report is also attached for your reading pleasure. 

Cabana Committee  A big thank you to Carol Phillippe for agreeing to be the new chair of 

the Cabana Committee. Carol assumes the reins from Tom Auth who ably chaired the 

committee for the last year.  Thank you, Tom for your service cleaning and repairing the 

grill, purchasing supplies and replacing the cabana clocks with ones that work!!! The 

committee also includes Jerry Fitzsimmons, who faithfully swabs out the restrooms weekly, 

Bub Phillippe, who brings his trusty blower and webster to remove leaves and spider webs 

and Carol Phillippe, Marcia Auth and Barb Eaton who freshen up the kitchen, wash tables 

and chairs each and every week! A special thank you to Carol Phillippe for refreshing the 

bulletin boards with decorative fabric!  This team is looking for more volunteers to ensure 

adequate coverage throughout the year.   Please call Carol (217-898-9332) today to 

volunteer!!    

The Laurel Hollow Board of Directors 



 

 



 


